The following Security Advisory (SA) is not available because it is marked “Official Use Only —
Security-Related Information” and is exempted from public disclosure in accordance with
10 CFR 2.390.

SA-04-13, “SEARCHING OF VEHICLES AT THE VEHICLE BARRIER SYSTEM (VBS)
CHECKPOINT OR OTHER APPROPRIATE VEHICLE SEARCH AREAS FOR
IMPROVISED EXPLOSIVE DEVICES” dated December 3, 2004

This advisory was provided to assist facility managers and other security personnel responsible
for protecting NRC-licensed facilities and radioactive materials when. Vehicle searches at the
Protected Area boundary are not discussed in this advisory and remain unchanged according to
the requirements set forth in 10 CFR 73.55, NRC orders and the licensee’s NRC -approved
security plans.

The Nuclear regulatory commission (NRC) has issued SA-04-13 to certain large materials
licensees (NRC and agreement state) who possess, use, ship or receive high-risk radioactive
materials. Note that the security advisory contains physical security information and is,
therefore, being withheld from public disclosure in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390.
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